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June 7, 2022 
 
Mr. Gary Westbrook , General Manager 
Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District 
310 E. Avenue C 
Milano, TX 76556 
 
RE:  SLR Property I, LP – Application for Temporary Rig Supply Well 
 
Dear Gary:  
 
INTERA has completed a review the SLR Application dated May 31, 2022 for ten temporary Rig Supply.  
INTERA considers the application to be administratively complete.      
 
The application is for eight Simsboro wells and two Calvert Bluff  rig wells.  The rig wells are to support the 
drilling of  the Simboro production wells for Permit 0148.  All wells will used less than 500,000 gallon per day 
and have a maximum pumping rate less that 100 gpm.  All wells meet POSGCD well spacing criteria for the 
nearest well and the property boundaries.     
 
SLR requests that the POSGCD waive the requirement of a public hearing or the applications.   
 
The well closure plan for all ten rig wells states that the wells will be plugged in accordance with POSGCD 
and State of Texas Requirements, or the monitoring program associated with the SLR’s Operating Permit 
0148 will be amended to add the rig supply wells as a new. long-term monitoring well.   
 
INTERA recommends that the District considers converting the rig well supply wells to monitoring wells.  If 
the Districts is interested in using the wells as monitoring wells, INTERA recommends that a written 
agreement between POSGCD and SLR be in place prior to the District’s approving the permit.  The written 
agreement should include the type of monitoring equiprment to be installed (if any), the frequency of 
monitoring, the schedule for delivery the data, well maintenance,  and well access.    
 
 
 Sincerely,  

 
Steven Young, PG PE 
Principal Geoscientist  


